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Temporary closure of Old Pitt Town 
Road from 20 October 2025 

Pitt Town Bypass 

September 2025 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Darug and Gundungarra peoples as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is building the 
Pitt Town bypass to take traffic, 
including heavy vehicles out of the 
town centre. This will make travel 
safer and more efficient for all road 
users. 

We have now established our site compound and 

started earthmoving and clearing vegetation in the 

project area where the future bypass will be. 

Old Pitt Town Road – Temporary closure 

For upcoming work to relocate existing utilities and 

build the northern roundabout, Old Pitt Town Road 

between Cattai Road and Airstrip Road will be 

temporarily closed for about five months from 20 

October 2025.  

Temporarily closing Old Pitt Town Road in this 

location will allow us to progress work on the new 

roundabout and around Old Pitt Town Road, Cattai 

Road and Eldon Street more quickly and efficiently. 

It will also make our work safer for our workers, road 

users and the community. 
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Temporary detours 

While Old Pitt Town Road is closed in this area, 
temporary detours will be in place. Road users 
will need to use the detours via Cattai Road, Pitt 
Town Dural Road and Airstrip Road.  

Local access to properties on Old Pitt Town Road 
will be available at all times.  

We appreciate the patience and understanding of 
road users and the community while these 
detours are in place. 

Other traffic impacts 

There will be temporary traffic impacts while we 
complete this work. Detours and a reduced speed 
limit of 40km/h will be in place.  

Please keep to the speed limits and follow the 
direction of traffic controllers and signs.  

For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 
701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live 
Traffic NSW App.  

We will send a further reminder about the 
temporary closure and information on ongoing 
work on the project in early October. 

Thank you for your patience while we complete 
this important work. 

 

 

 

Contact us 

 

24-hour construction enquiry and 
complaints 1800 840 280 

 

 

ptcommunity@abergeldie.com 

 

PO Box 973  
Parramatta NSW 2124 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 

Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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